The regular meeting of the Lancaster Stamp Club was held on the above date at the Y.M.C.A. with 8 members present. Mr. Evans presided.

The treasurer reported balance brought forward Dec. 13 \$1.51; dues \$4; balance on hand \$5.51.

Mr. Evans gave an account of projected ideas for the coming year which came in for a lot of discussion which was of a favorable and helpful aid. Ideas for creating interest and the acquiring of new members are requested.

The names of members who are to be dropped for non-payment of dues is in the hands of the Exective committee for final disdismissal.

The meeting then adjourned, after which members present did trading.

E. F. Bauer, Secretary